
November 2017  

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I can’t believe how quickly the term is flying by! All of a sudden we are approaching the festive 
season and it doesn’t seem two minutes since we came back to school in September.  
 
The children have been busy with their learning and I know that the teachers are planning some 
curriculum events so that they can show off their achievements to you all. In addition we have 
planned our variety of end of term activities which are listed below. I do hope you can join us for as 
many of these as possible to support your children. 
 
Our after school clubs are in full flow and many children are enjoying them. Just to remind you 
though that they will finish on 1st December. This is because we find the children have so much else 
to do that they get quite tired towards the end of term.  
 
The children enjoyed Children in Need on Friday and we now turn our attention to our next 
fundraising activity which is to support the PTFA with the Rainbow Hampers. Each year group is 
creating two hampers in a variety of rainbow colours (your child should be able to tell you which 
colour they are collecting) and these will be raffled off soon, with the draw taking place during the 
Coffee morning on Friday 15th December in the Hall. If you could find your way to donating a small 
something in the right colour the PTFA will be every grateful, as will the school. The funds raised by 
the PTFA are used by us to buy those little extras that we don’t get funding for to benefit your 
children. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Fiona Dorey 
Headteacher   

Events: 

8th December                     Discos 

12th December                   Yr 3 Christmas Performances afternoon and evening 

13th December                   Yr 3 Christmas Performance evening 

14th December                   Christmas Dinner 

15th December    PTFA Coffee Morning @ 9:00 am (Choirs and Rainbow Hampers) 

19th December                   Yr 6 Greek Day 

20th December    Last day of Term 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road Safety Banner: 
 

We were delighted to receive a letter to 
announce that one of our pupils, Frankie 
Galley-Willsher, had entered and won a 
national competition to design a Road Safety 
Banner.  We managed to keep this a secret 
until last Wednesday when she was 
surprised in assembly with a presentation of 
her prize. The banner will be displayed 
outside the school.       
 
Well done Frankie! 

 

 

 
 
Children in Need: 
 
A big thank you and well done to everyone  
who contributed to our fundraising for  
Children in Need. We raised just over £300 for  
this very worthy cause. Here is a picture of  
some of our children in their Pudsey onesies  
(and yes – that is Mr Asbridge at the back). 

 

 

 

 



  

Pond and volunteers 

 

Ms Rankine and the Wildlife club are busy 

working to tidy up and clear the pond area 

and allotments so that they can be used as 

part of outdoor learning. However, there is a 

need for some adult help as some of the 

tasks are too much for the children. If you 

could spare a few hours during the day or on 

a Saturday morning then we would love to 

hear from you. Please let us know in the 

office. Thank you! 

Are you struggling with your child’s behaviour at 

home? Are bedtimes and mornings a nightmare? Is 

your child a fussy eater or does your child struggle 

to leave you at school time? 

If you answered yes to any of these questions then 

maybe I can help? My name is Sharon McCormick 

and I am the Home/school liaison worker for your 

child’s school. I am available to support any 

parent/carers who may need advice or support. I 

can also support with other issues affecting family 

like for example, divorce and separation, housing 

issues and benefits. If I cannot help you personally, I 

can refer to more specialised services who will be 

expert in their field. Please enquire to your child’s 

Class Teacher or the Head Teacher If you would like 

some contact from me. I also operate a monthly 

drop in service where you can just turn up without 

an appointment when you have dropped the 

children off to  have a one off chat. Please see the 

school website for future dates. (Please be aware, 

occasionally there may be a short wait as it 

operates on a  first come, first served basis.) 

Kind regards 

Sharon  

 

 

Lost property to Egypt 

Each term we have several bin bags full of lost property which is 

unnamed and unclaimed. Unfortunately much of this has to be 

disposed of and much ends up in the bin. This summer, however, Mrs 

Morris (Megan in year 5) took some of the jumpers and other clothes 

with her when she visited Egypt and donated them to families in 

need who are supported by the hotel where they stay. They were 

very grateful for the clothes and it was good to think that the clothes 

were being used and not ending up in landfill. Below is a photo of 

Megan and one of the families.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Are you a single parent? 
Are you looking for training? 
Would you like support finding a job? 
Do you need work experience? 
 
Working Forward Essex is a flexible, 
personalised programme offering one-to-one 
support for single parents of any age who are 
not in employment or education.  
 
This is a programme provided by Gingerbread, 
the charity who support and work on behalf of 
single parents. 
 
For more information see the poster on the 
Community noticeboard or the leaflets in 
reception. 



  
School Addresses - Marlborough Road Braintree Essex CM7 9LW 

Email gbptfa@gmail.com 

                                                                             Infants Tel: 01376 326891 
Juniors Tel: 01376 326739 

                                                                             Chair – Mrs Kerrie Phillips 
 

Dear Parents, Carers, Staff and Friends, 
 
We held our AGM on 19th October 2017. At this meeting we elected our new committee members and 
announced our initial plans for this school year. For those of you who weren’t able to join us here is a quick 
summary of the headlines: 
 
Changes to our Association 

There are no changes to our association or to our constitution. 
  
The Committee and how to get in touch 

The committee members for the next year elected at the AGM are: 
Chair – Kerrie Phillips 
Vice Chair – Nichola Roots 
Treasurer – Sam Webb 
Secretary – Helena Stewart 
You can contact the PTFA via either school reception, by email gbptfa@gmail.com, or by Facebook 
www.facebook.com/greatbradfordsptfa  
 
Summary of Last Year 

We had a very successful year last year, we held bigger and more profitable events. We have continued 
developing our support with the local community too. This has only been made possible by the support we 
have received, so many thanks from the PTFA team and we look forward to your continued support this 
school year. For more information, the Chair’s Report 16/17 and the Treasurer’s Report 16/17 can be found 
on the PTFA pages on both school websites.  
 
Initial Plans for this school year 

Following on from last year, we have a couple of dates for your diaries: 
Coffee Morning – Friday 15th December 2017 
Infant School Disco – Friday 15th December 2017 
Lions Club Christmas Float – Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th December – Fairview Estate 
 
Get involved 

Our events are only made possible by having lots of helpers and members. You can dedicate as much or as 
little time as you feel you can spare. Any help you do give to our association will directly benefit the children 
at the schools. We are currently raising money to upgrade and revamp the library in the infant school and 
help with improvements to the outside area, including having a sand pit, clearing the pond area and having 
reading areas on the field at the Junior School. 
 
We very much look forward to your support and hope to see you at any future events that may take place. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

Kerrie Phillips 

Chair 
On behalf of Great Bradfords Parent, Teacher and Friends Association 

http://www.facebook.com/greatbradfordsptfa


 

Great Bradfords PTFA 

Chairs Report 16/17 

 

The PTFA exists to raise extra funds to help improve the equipment and resources that enhance our 

children’s education. We aim to hold various events over the school year that bring together pupils, 

parents, staff, friends and the wider community alike, in support of both schools. Our continued goal 

is to make our events inclusive and engaging. 

 

This year saw a consolidation of an already established committee building on the links and skills 

established during the previous year. New members joined who bought ideas, enthusiasm, 

determination and hard work which helped us have the best profitable year so far. 

 

We have continued engaging with the local businesses, including being contacted by stallholders for 

pitches, assistance with advertising and promotion of events or offers of donations. This has in turn 

given us a wider reach for our events, enabling us to increase our turnover and reduce our costs. 

 

Over the year we have given a total of £3000 to the schools. This has helped with the upkeep of the 

playpod in the junior school. In the infant school we helped raise money for an outside classroom 

which will help children with their outdoor learning. We also gave the infant school a Christmas 

disco, the year 2’s a leavers disco in the infant school and contributed towards the year 6 yearbooks 

at the juniors. This is a great achievement for all of the PTFA members. 

 

Our objectives for this year are as follows: 

Continue to build on our success and increase our profit further 

Greater involvement across the PTFA for organising and running events 

Encourage more parents/carers to get involved with the PTFA 

 

It is only with the continued support of the whole PTFA team, staff, families and our local community 

that we will be able to achieve these objectives and build on our successes over the coming year. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Head teachers Anita Easton and Fiona Dory for their 

continued support over the last year. With their help and guidance the PTFA have managed to excel 

and strive for a better year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PTFA AGM- Treasurers summary: 

Academic year:  

September 2016 - September 2017 

 
The reason for the academic year ending in September (instead of august) was down to an error 

with the payment from Connells for the summer fete boards not showing till September and as 

this was something we had raised this year, we wanted the final figure s to show a true reflection 

of what had been raised this year.  

 
The opening balance on 1 st  September 2016: £1760.66  

Total Income from events:                           £6 452.75  

Total outgoings:                                          £1978.82  

Total Donations:                                          £3660.00  

Closing balance on 30 th  September:              £3558.59  

 

Events generating income:  

Christmas Disco:                £509.52  

Christmas Rainbow Raffle: £1009.70  

Easter Hunt:                     £1240.25  

Summer Fete:                  £ 2892.63  

Coffee Mornings:   £124.03  

Other income:                   £140  

Total Profit made in the Academic year was £5217.93  

 

We have made a total of £3000 in cash donations to the school throughout this academic year. 

This was split between the 2 schools receiving £1500 each. Then the remaining donations 

included: £240 for the infant xmas disco, £190 to yr 2 for their leavers di sco and £190 to the 

junior school for their yr6 leavers books and finally a £40 for the infants xmas disco deposit to be 

held in December.   

Other income was generated by Nationwide Summer Fundraising £51, Nationwide Christmas 

Club fundraising £74 and £15 from the CO -OP card.  

Outgoings included: Direct Debit to PTA UK (which has now been cancelled as it has not be used) 

Expenses for each event (Easter eggs etc) and general expenses such as Walkie Talkies to be 

used for future events  and £20 for the Small Lo ttery License.  

 

Highlights throughout the year :  

¶ The introduction of the Christmas Rainbow Hamper Raffle. This gave us huge profit 

increase from last year of £976.70 which was largely down to selling the tickets in 

advance.  

¶ The change to venue of the infant Christmas disco, moving to the Junior school, meant 

that ticket numbers were not limited therefore selling more tickets than last year also.  

¶ Having Hopefield sanctuary for the Easter Hunt was a popular attraction which also led to 

more profit being made at the event.  

¶ Having the Train, Go Karts, Ponies and Fire Engine as new additions to the summer fete. 

All of these proved really popular alongside the usual attractions and holding the fete 

after school ona Friday, opposed to on a Saturday has also pr oved popular.  

¶ Having Connells advertise our summer fete and offering to pay us £10 per BOARD! Meant 

we made a further profit to add the the fete total of : £744  

 

Things to be considered for next years event:  

Although Hopefield Sanctuary proved very popular  at the Easter hunt, the actual amount raised 

from them was much lower than anticipated so need to consider whether it is worth them coming 

next year.  

¶ No losses made on any stalls throughout the year, however the arts and craft stall 

expenses almost always  outweigh the actual profit made.  

¶ The punch balloons at the summer fete were unfortunately affected by the heat therefore 

a lot of them burst, so although, again no loss was made, the profit was not as much as it 

should have been.  



¶ Unfortunately, other even ts such as Vince Quiz night and the bingo night had to be 

cancelled due to not selling enough tickets for the events.  

 

  

We made some amazing profit increases from last year, from events held throughout the year 

including:  

Christmas Disco: £89.68  

Christma s Coffee morning (including rainbow raffle): £984.58  

Easter Hunt: £301.87  

Summer Fete: £1228.87   

 

Total Profit Increase from last year is : £ 2476.48  

 

I look forward to another successful year next year!  

 

 

 

 

 

 


